
10 MAY 2019

 
AVIATION CONSULTING CORP. 

SAFETY OPERATION NOTICE 2019.01 
Dear Colleagues, 

We kindly inform you about the fact of unlawful interference that occurred with the Embraer 
135BJ aircraft, presumably at one of the Moscow airports. 
In absence of the crew during the aircraft towing, ground personnel damaged the THS.  
Ground services suppressed this fact from the crew and Operator; in addition, unidentified 
individuals made unauthorised repairs of the aircraft THS using automotive vehicle repair 
materials to conceal the incident. 
  
You are kindly requested, to pay special attention during pre-flight inspection of the aircraft, to 
inspect THS from the ladder, the tail of the aircraft from the top side, for damage or signs of repair 
of the aircraft or any individual parts.
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